

From: Amanda Peterson
To: PublicCommentsPlanning

Cc: Robert Holt

Subject: Support Shaw & Glenn Affordable Housing Date: Support Shaw & Glenn Affordable Housing Monday, August 29, 2022 8:18:24 PM

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

Hello,

I am a resident of Old Fig Garden. I am aware that the Fig Garden HOA has taken a position against the project at Shaw & Glenn. However, they do not represent all members of the neighborhood.

I am emailing in support the proposed project.

Sincerely,

Amanda Peterson

Not sure if you need this info: 4436 N Van Ness Blvd 93704 559-250-0391

"Be kind whenever possible; it is always possible." The Dalai Lama

From: <u>Camille Cook</u>

To: <u>PublicCommentsPlanning</u>

Cc: Robert Holt

Subject: Permit app No P21-00420

Date: Wednesday, August 31, 2022 12:29:00 PM

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

I am writing because I received notification of the Planning Commission meeting on 9/7/22 and the opportunity to comment. I live at 148 W. Keats Avenue, Fresno 93704.

I am in favor of the project. I am aware that there is some opposition in my neighborhood and in the Old Fig neighborhood, apparently due to concerns about increased traffic. I believe this concern is unwarranted. The project is on Shaw, so any increase in traffic on the side streets off Shaw would likely be negligible.

Fresno has a homeless crisis and there is a shortage of affordable housing. This project would help alleviate that. Further a new building that includes housing, services and retail would be far better than having a vacant lot that is an eyesore.

The opposition is simply NIMBYism. The project should go forward.

Camille K. Cook

Certified Specialist in Immigration and Nationality Law

Law Office of Camille K. Cook 2014 Tulare Street, Suite 702 Fresno, CA 93721 (559) 558-5118

www.camillecooklaw.com

NOTICE:

Our offices are now open by appointment only. We are complying with all Federal and State COVID-19 guidelines regarding social distancing. As such, ALL visitors must call the office and schedule an appointment BEFORE visiting our Offices. NO WALK-INS PLEASE. All visitors are required to wear face masks and answer a series of screening questions PRIOR to arriving to their appointment. Our office hours are Monday –Friday 8:30-5:00.

Anyone living in the U.S. who is not a U.S. citizen must report every change of address to the USCIS within 10 days of the move on Form AR-11 or AR-11SR: http://www.uscis.gov/forms

The information contained in this message does not constitute a representation or agreement to represent, and said information should not be considered legal advice. We disclaim any implied attorney-client relation or contact and the persons seeking legal advice are encouraged to seek independent counsel for advice regarding their individual legal issues. This message contains information which may

be confidential and privileged by law. Unless you are the addressee, you may not review, use, copy, disseminate, distribute or disclose to anyone this message or any information contained in this message. If you have received this message in error, please advise the sender by reply e-mail and delete this message from your system. Thank you.